
TOWN OF BOONVILLE 
TOWN BOARD MEETING 

November 11, 2024 
 
Present:  D. Stocklosa, J. Bailey, M. Pruckno, G. Case, J. Youngs 
Also:  K. Crill, Chris Bourgeois, Attorney Moseman, Ken Doolittle, Lisa Bellinger, Shannon Miller, Eric 
McIntyre, Ben Baxter, Aaron Bourgeois, Kim Skerpon, Rodney Grower, Jim Ringwald, Tim Serra, Kim Serra, 
Adam Stocklosa, Craig Trainor. 
 
Supervisor Stocklosa called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag. 
 
Motion by G. Case to accept and approve the October 2024 Financial Report, 2nd by M. Pruckno 

AYES:   J. Bailey, D. Stocklosa, M. Pruckno, G. Case, J. Youngs 
NAYS: NONE    MOTION CARRIED  
 

Motion by J. Bailey to accept and approve October, 2024 Board Minutes, 2nd by G. Case  
AYES:   J. Bailey, D. Stocklosa, M. Pruckno, G. Case, J. Youngs 
NAYS: NONE    MOTION CARRIED  
 

Supervisor Stocklosa read the Dog Control, ZEO/CEO and Town Clerk Reports.  
 
Highway Superintendent, C. Bourgeois advised that Five Star has started the repairs on the John Deere 
Loader and that they estimate it will cost roughly $16,000 more than originally estimated. Mr. Bourgeois 
also stated that the new truck that was ordered is on backorder.  

  
OLD BUSINESS: 
ATV CLUB – Rodney Grower invited Assemblyman, Steve Bouchard to speak to the Board regarding an 
update with the County. Mr. Bouchard advised the Board that he has spoken with County Executive, 
Anthony Picente and County Attorney, Andrew Dean and that they are willing to cooperate and working 
on getting a master plan together.        
 
ZEO/CEO, Ken Doolittle spoke to the Board regarding the Junk Law. Mr. Doolittle advised that he has sent 
out complaint letters the homeowners along with violation letters by certified mail and that some people 
have started to comply, and others have not which will need to be ticketed. 
 
Supervisor Stocklosa advised the Board that he has received a letter from Oneida County stating that the 
County revised their tax figures which show’s $176.67 less than what the Town was told,  which comes  
after the Town’s 2025 budget was submitted to the County. 
 
Motion by G. Case to pay the highway bills as presented in the amount of $19440.01, 2nd by J. Youngs. 

AYES:  J. Bailey, M. Pruckno, D. Stocklosa, J. Youngs, G. Case 
NAYS:  NONE     MOTION CARRIED 
 

No split bills were presented. 
 
Motion by G. Case to pay the Town bills as presented in the amount of $15,589.63 2nd by J. Youngs 

AYES:  J. Bailey, M. Pruckno, D. Stocklosa, J. Youngs, G. Case 



NAYS:  NONE     MOTION CARRIED 
 

Motion by D. Stocklosa to adjourn, 2nd by G. Case 
AYES:  J. Bailey, M. Pruckno, D. Stocklosa, J. Youngs, G. Case 
NAYS:  NONE     MOTION CARRIED 
 
     Katherine Crill, Town Clerk  

 
 


